IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Irlam Community Centre,

Locklands Lane,

Irlam

18th September, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.10 p.m.
"
ended:
9.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy - in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann




John Shelley - Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks




Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe
} Greater Manchester Police




Sergeant Dave Turnbull

}




Mary Cherry - Local History Group




Ron Parker - Irlam MSFC




Rob Fairhurst - Salford Community Venture




Don Baxter - Irlam Probus Club




Sybil Norcott - WI and Moss




G. Marshall - Over 50s Club




Guy Phillip Williams - Cadishead Sports JFC




Nancy Heap - ICHI




Jean Dodd - St. John’s Church, Mossland Health Walks




Jeanette Williams - Craig Hall




Heather Butler - Salford Advertiser




A. Madical
} Local Resident




Alan Rice
}




P. Marshall
}




Bev Jones
}




E. Black
}


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




Ursula Sossalla-Iredale - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




Chris Trueblood - Community Development Worker




Caroline Lightfoot - Community and Social Services Directorate




Russell Bernstein - Scrutiny Support Team




Charlotte Newson - Community Arts Officer




Nikki Park - Corporate Services Directorate

27.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Terry Handsley, Margaret Graham, Mike Bleese, Geoff Knight, Louise Slater, Beryl Woodcroft, Jane McNulty and Trupti Patel.

The Chairman welcomed John Shelley as a representative of Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks.


RESOLVED:
THAT John Shelley’s membership as a representative on the Community Committee be confirmed.

28.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 17th July, 2003, were approved as a correct record.

29.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on 17th July, 2003, with specific reference to the following:-


(a)
Minute 5(a) - Residential Development at Fairhills Road
Councillor Joe Kean reported that the concerns expressed with regard to the abovementioned development had been discussed with Simon Plowman of the Development Services Directorate who had indicated that (a) the former tip site was currently being investigated by the Environmental Services Directorate to identify whether the land was contaminated and (b) in relation to the levels on the side of the river, amended plans had been submitted which were considered to be an improvement to the original scheme and were therefore approved by the City Council.

Concerns were expressed as to why members of the Community Committee had not been consulted with regard to the amended scheme.

Councillor Roger Jones indicated that consideration needed to be given with regard to the ownership of land as currently the far bank of the river was owned by Peel Holdings whereas the near bank was owned by the City Council.  He suggested that it may be beneficial for the ownership of the far bank to be transferred to the City Council, unless there was evidence provided indicating that it would be a liability.

Councillor Roger Lightup indicated that although the levels may have been amended they were lower than that originally proposed and the planting would still be carried out.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 5(b) - Cycling Facilities and Cycling Related Issues
Chris Trueblood reported that (a) the Cycling Strategy had been approved at the meeting of the Cycling Forum held on 9th September, 2003, (b) the report was due to be considered at the next meeting of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee and (c) it was 

hoped that the document would be available for publication at the end of September, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c)
Minute 5(g) - Irlam and Cadishead Land and Local Produce
Councillor Roger Jones reported that (a) meetings had been held with local farmers at which it had been identified that (i) although there was good quality soil on Chat Moss there were few farmers growing produce and (ii) a considerable amount of farm land had now been purchased by Peel Holdings, (b) a meeting was due to be held with Peel Holdings on 24th September, 2003, to identify whether there were any proposals for the land and (c) the issue with regard to farmers markets was still being pursued.

Sybil Norcott expressed concern with regard to (i) whether Peel Holdings would continue to maintain the land purchased on Chat Moss, (ii) the agenda regarding the Chemicals and Health Campaign as it was felt that it was difficult to understand and (c) genetically modified food.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d)
Minute 5(h) - Fishing Rights and Surface Water Drainage
RESOLVED:
THAT Trupte Patel be requested to provide an update report with regard to the issues around fishing rights and the concerns expressed regarding surface water drainage at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(e)
Minute 6 - Princes Park Masterplan
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that there would be a Parks and Open Space Officer meeting on 30th September, 2003, at which the outstanding issues in relation to the BMX track would be discussed.

RESOLVED:
THAT Steve Jones/Ian Walmsley be requested to provide an update report at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(f)
Minute 10 - Radio Regen
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) John Mills was due to attend the next meeting of the Local Community Team to discuss progress on the Radio Regen project, (b) it was hoped that the first broadcast would take place in February, 2004, and (c) anyone wishing to be involved in the project should contact John Mills.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g)
Minute 18 - Local Pharmacist
Clive Brown reported that he had emailed the pharmacy advisor at Tesco, who had indicated that there were changes proposed to the current arrangements which could result in an increase in the opening hours of the pharmacy.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(h)
Minute 19 - Fly Tipping, Motorway Bridge, Cutnook Lane
Councillor Joe Kean reported that (a) enquiries had been made with regard to whether a skip could be provided at the above location, however, the Director of Environmental Services had indicated that it would not be appropriate, and (b) there would be a skip provided on the Raven Drive garage site in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(i)
Minute 24 - IT Facilities in Local Libraries
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that the concerns expressed with regard to the IT facilities at local libraries had been discussed with Robin Culpin of the Education and Leisure Directorate, who had indicated that 15 minutes were required to set up the equipment at the start and close down the equipment at the end of each day.

Concerns were expressed indicating that the equipment was unavailable for two hours each day rather than the 30 minutes suggested.

RESOLVED:
THAT the concerns expressed be forwarded to Robin Culpin. 

30.
SCRUTINY ROLE OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Russell Bernstein (a) referred to a presentation which had been provided at a previous meeting of the Community Committee on the role of the Scrutiny Support Team, at which the Princes Park development had been identified as an issue for consideration and (b) reported that a meeting had now been arranged with Trafford MBC to investigate similar initiatives.

Russell Bernstein indicated that (i) the role of the Scrutiny Support Team on such projects was to consult/co-ordinate with the various directorates in order to learn best practice and make a positive contribution, and (ii) it was proposed that update reports on progress would be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

31.
RESTRUCTURING OF POLICE SERVICES IN SALFORD
Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe gave a presentation on the Restructuring of Police Services in Salford, the main points of which were as follows:-

· The Future of Policing in Salford - Proposals.

· Development Project: Salford.

* Aim - To improve divisional performance and operational effectiveness.

* Project - Three Phases.

· Consultation and Research.

· Research and Design.

· Implementation.

· What Would Change?

* Removal of sub-divisional boundaries.

* Five geographical areas.

* Revised senior management roles.

· Five Geographical Areas.

* Salford West.

* Salford North.

* Salford South.

* Salford Central.

* Salford East.

· What Would Not Change?

* Commitment to the Salford Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

* Community Based Policing.

· How Would New Developments Support the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership?

* Improve performance.

* Better service to community of Salford.

* Local authority service delivery areas aligned with police geographic areas.

* Opportunity to build on close existing partnerships.

* More co-ordinated approach.

* Increasing accountability/responsibility.

* Enhancing problem solving capability.

Reference was made to (a) recent rumours which indicated that the police station at Irlam would soon disappear, (b) the need for a police presence in the area, (c) the land by Barton Airport as there may be problems once the new stadium was built, (d) whether suggestions for a suitable location for the new police post which would be central to Irlam and Cadishead would be considered and (e) whether there would be a direct telephone number for the new police post.

Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe reported that (a) there would be two main police stations, one based at Central Salford and the other at Swinton and police posts would be created in the remaining areas, (b) it was proposed that there would be an enquiry 

counter open six days per week at each police post, (c) the current Irlam Police Station was considered to be cramped and the facilities were inadequate, (d) there would be a police presence in each area, (e) Greater Manchester Police were aware of the proposed new stadium on land by Barton Airport and plans were being made to ensure minimum disruption, (f) suggestions for the location of the police post in Irlam and Cadishead were welcomed and would be considered and (g) there was currently a direct line for Irlam Police Station which could be used, however, when reporting an incident it was important that residents ring 999 if it was an emergency and for other enquiries, 872 5050.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Chief Superintendent Brian Wroe be thanked for an informative presentation.





(2) THAT consideration be given to the publication of the direct line telephone number for Irlam Police Station.

32.
IRLAM FESTIVAL - FEEDBACK
The Chairman reported that the Irlam Festival had been extremely successful due to the hard work and commitment of all those involved and it was hoped that support for future events would increase.

  
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT all those involved in the Irlam Festival be thanked for their hard work and contribution to the event.



(2) THAT anyone wishing to be involved in the event for 2004, should contact the Chairman or Ursula Sossalla-Iredale.

33.
DRAFT COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

(a)
Consultation
Caroline Lightfoot and Chris Trueblood gave a presentation on (a) the process and methods of consultation carried out on the draft Community Action Plan during April and July, 2003, and (b) the following issues which had suggested for consideration:-

· Young People.

· Health Walks.

· Older People.

· More Contact with Councillors.

· Better Communication with Council Officers and Community Committee.

· Better/Cheaper Access to Leisure Facilities and Adult Learning.

· Clean-ups, Vandalism, Graffiti, Dog Fouling and Fly Tipping.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Further Priorities

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (a) submitted the draft Community Action Plan and highlighted the priorities which had previously been suggested and (b) requested comments on whether there were additional issues which should be included as priorities for 2003/04.

RESOLVED:
THAT the additional priorities suggested be incorporated within the Community Action Plan as follows:-

· A Healthy Irlam and Cadishead.

* Encourage Healthier Lifestyles.

* Fitness and Well Being.

* Healthy Eating.

· A Safe Irlam and Cadishead.

* Leisure Activities for Children and Young People.

* Reduced Alcohol and Drugs Problem.

* Crime Prevention Initiatives.

* Better Lighting.

· A Learning and Creative Irlam and Cadishead.

* Expand Activities in Libraries.

* Disability Awareness.

· An Irlam and Cadishead Where Children and Young People are Valued.

* Support JABBA Events.

* Maintenance of play equipment in all playgrounds.

· An Inclusive Irlam and Cadishead with Stronger Communities.

* Young Peoples’ Page.

* Inclusion of People with Disabilities.

* Council Funding to the Area.

· An Irlam and Cadishead That is Good to Live In.

* Implement Princes Park Masterplan - Develop Tennis Court. 

* Arts in the Parks.

* Public Transport.

* Local Highway Maintenance.

34.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported on the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 3rd September, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, arising from its meeting held on 3rd September, 2003, be endorsed.

35.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS TO SOCIAL INCLUSION FORUM
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that a request had been received from the Salford Partnership for representatives of the Community Committee to serve on the Social Inclusion Forum.

RESOLVED:
THAT anyone interested in becoming a member of the Social Inclusion Forum should contact Gerry Stone on telephone number 0161 736 2398.

36.
SIGNIFICANT PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Information was provided on the following planning applications:-

· 300 houses on Hayes Road, Irlam.

· 28 houses on Liverpool Road, Cadishead.

Councillor Christine Hudson reported that the application for the provision of houses on Liverpool Road, Cadishead had recently been withdrawn.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be informed that the Members of the Community Committee agreed in principle for the provision of housing on Hayes Road, however, there were serious concerns with regard to traffic management in the area with specific reference to vehicles turning into Hayes Road.

37.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS STORIES

(a)
Community Arts Project

Charlotte Newson (a) circulated an itinerary for the cultural trip due to be held on 26th September, 2003, and (b) provided an update on the community arts projects with specific reference to :-

· Funding.

· The development plan and action plan.

· An arts programme which was due to commence 25th September, 2003.

· Contact with Paul Singh of JABBA.

· A trip for young people which had been organised for 15th October, 2003, at the Lowry to see a performance of Stomp.

· Parks.

· Princes Park.

· Cultural trip.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Community Bonfire
Councillor James Hunt reported that there would be a community bonfire at Princes Park on 8th November, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(c)
Space Project - Open Days
Chris Trueblood reported that there would be open days for the Space Project on 22nd, 24th and 26th September, 2003, and anyone interested in attending should contact Neil Hayden at Moorfield School.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks - Funding
John Shelley reported that funding in the sum of £560 had been provided by the Community Technical Aid Centre.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(e)
Princes Park - Lack of Progress
Concerns had been expressed with regard to the lack of progress on the development of Princes Park and the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that a meeting was due to be held on 30th September, 2003, at Irlam Council Offices to discuss the matter.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(f)
Fencing Around the Old Tip, Irlam
Concerns were expressed with regard to the condition of the fencing around the old tip in Irlam as motorbikes were gaining access to the site.


RESOLVED:
THAT the developers of the old tip site be informed of the concerns raised.

38.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following items had been circulated for information:-

· Living Spaces.

· ICT Facilities at Irlam and Cadishead Libraries.

· Home Insulation Grants.

· Can You Make Time for Health?

39.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday, 20th November, 2003, at a venue to be arranged, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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